Minutes



Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee

Date

2017/02/14

Time

6:30 PM

Location

Civic Centre, Committee Room A - Second Floor, 300 Civic Centre Drive, Mississauga, Ontario, L5B 3C1 Ontario

Members Present

Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member, (Vice-Chair)
Councillor Chris Fonseca, Ward 3 (departed at 7:40pm)
David Daglish, Citizen Member
Jonathan Giggs, Citizen Member
Edisa Kozo, Citizen Member
Barbara Hazel Tabuno, Citizen Member
Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member

Members Absent

Donnie Morris, Citizen Member, (Chair) Roy Buchanan, Citizen Member Greg Symons, Citizen Member

Staff Present

Arthur Lo, TDM Analyst, Region of Peel
Ben Gomberg, Manager, Active Transportation
Max Gill, Supervisor, Traffic Operations
Matthew Sweet, Active Transportation Coordinator
Jelmer Stegink, Active Transportation Marketing and Education Specialist
Kimberly Hicks, Communications Advisor
Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator

Find it online

- 1. CALL TO ORDER
- APPROVAL OF AGENDA
- DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST
- 4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
- 4.1. Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Minutes January 10, 2017

Approved as amended (D. Daglish)

- 5. DEPUTATIONS
- 5.1. Region of Peel's Sustainable Transportation Plan, Brian Hollingworth, IBI Group (10 minutes)

Brandon Quigley, Planner, Sustainable Transportation, Region of Peel and Christina Bouchard, IBI Group spoke to the Region of Peel's Sustainable Transportation Plan and outlined; boundaries of the Region of Peel, active transportation infrastructures on Regional roads, strategy progress, implementation timelines, multi-modal data, population density and network planning.

Members of the Committee spoke to active transportation crossings, cyclists safety and connectivity gaps.

RECOMMENDATION

That the deputation by Christina Bouchard, IBI Group and Brandon Quigley, Planner, Sustainable Transportation, Region of Peel regarding the Region of Peel's Sustainable Transportation Plan be received.

Recommendation MCAC-0007-2017 Received (J. Giggs)

6. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD - 15 Minute Limit

(Persons who wish to address the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee about a matter on the Agenda. Persons addressing the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee with a question should limit preamble to a maximum of two (2) statements, sufficient to establish the context for the question, with a 5 minute limitation. Leave must be granted by the Committee to deal with any matter not on the Agenda.)

MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED

7.1. 2017 Bike Map (Ben Gomberg, Manager, Active Transportation 10 minutes)

Ben Gomberg, Manager, Active Transportation spoke to the updated 2017 Bike Map and noted that the map would be printed on both sides.

Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee expressed support of a grey coloured background and enquired about having an online bike map. Mr. Gomberg noted that he would look into it.

7.2. Traders Lane Bike Lane (Ben Gomberg, Manager, Active Transportation 10 minutes)

Ben Gomberg, Manager, Active Transportation spoke to the current parking challenges patrons face when attending a cultural centre on Traders Lane. He noted that a meeting is taking place to address parking concerns.

7.3. 2017 Cycling Program (Matthew Sweet, Active Transportation Coordinator 10 minutes)

Matthew Sweet, Active Transportation Coordinator provided a verbal update on the 2017 Cycling Program and spoke to the cycling volumes on Matheson Road East, the connection to Streetsville GO and the hiring of a co-op student.

7.4. 2017 Community Bike Rides – (Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member 15 minutes)

Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee engaged in discussion regarding the draft 2017 Community Ride schedule to include; confirming a sponsorship agreement and a kickoff date with the GTAA, an accessible Community Ride, a historical ride and sharing the draft schedule with all members of the Committee.

7.5. 2017 Toronto Bicycle Show (Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member 10 minutes)

Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee engaged in discussion regarding their participation on the 2017 Toronto Bicycle Show and a volunteer signup sheet was distributed.

7.6. Promoting Openings on the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member 5 minutes)

Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member spoke to promoting the two citizen member vacancies for the Committee on the City of Mississauga twitter account. Kimberly Hicks,

Communications Advisor noted that she would look into the matter.

7.7. Phil Green Award (Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member 10 minutes)

Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee discussed potential candidates, reviewed candidate qualifications and previous press releases. Kimberly Hicks, Communications Advisor noted that she would be able to assist in the promoting of the Phil Green Award.

RECOMMENDATION

That the Phil Green Award be deferred to the Promotions and Communications Subcommittee for further consideration.

Recommendation MCAC-0008-2017 Referred (D. Daglish)

7.8. 2017 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Work Plan (Communications and Promotions Subcommittee 5 minutes)

Members of the Committee reviewed the draft 2017 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) Work Plan. The matter was deferred to a future MCAC meeting.

RECOMMENDATION

That the 2017 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) work plan be deferred to the March 7, 2017 MCAC meeting for consideration.

Recommendation MCAC-0009-2017 Deferred (B. Tabuno)

8. INFORMATION ITEMS – NIL

9. OTHER BUSINESS

Ben Gomberg, Manager, Active Transportation spoke to a closure along the Etobicoke Creek that will result in improvements for the trail and that it would be closed for approximately three years.

Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) reviewed a resident's complaint regarding why police do not enforce single-file bike riding on city streets. MCAC noted that they had previously worked with the Peel Regional Police to enforce cycling infractions and MCAC recommended the induvial contact the PRP to enforce single-file bike riding on city streets. The committee continues to ensure efforts are made to promote safe cycling in the City.

Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member noted that she would be attending the next Traffic Safety Committee meeting to discuss Vision Zero. Max Gill, Supervisor, Traffic Operations noted that staff would be reporting to Council on Vision Zero and Road Safety.

Jonathan Giggs, Citizen Member requested that staff include all memorandums or handouts in the agenda for the Committee to review prior to the meeting.

- 10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING March 7, 2017
- 11. ADJOURNMENT 8:55 PM (J. Giggs)